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1) Isaac Faz 
Associate Vice Chancellor for Public & Government Affairs 
Dallas County Community College 

 
2) Describe leadership positions, responsibilities and/or personal experiences that have most 

prepared you to serve Dallas ISD students as a trustee.  

I was Co-Chair of the Future Facilities Task Force, a great opportunity to learn more about DISD 
and the ocean of needs within the district. We visited campuses, spoke with experts in early 
childhood education, school choice and career and technical education. I’m a 2014-2015 
LeadershipISD Fellow, a great program that examined public education, finance, closing the 
opportunity gap, and more. The program provided exposure and allowed the fellows to have 
civic and meaningful conversations. 

Professionally, my experience from the State House to The White House has afforded me the 
opportunity to work across party lines, with various industries and with diverse stakeholders. At 
the DCCCD my work includes advocating for funding, workforce programs and initiatives to help 
students enter and succeed in postsecondary education. Lastly I’m am uncle and a cousin to 
students in DISD. As a proud product of DISD – and a future consumer – I want to work to 
improve the district for my family and the 160,000 student that call DISD home.  

 

3) Give three examples of local organizations you are affiliated with that have influenced your 
thinking regarding the needs of the district. 

LeadershipISD: My participation as a LeadershipISD fellow has provided insight, data, and a hub 
for critical think and idea sharing. Interacting with a cadre of public school advocates is inspiring 
and provides hope in believing we can improve public education.  

Dallas County Community College: DCCCD is an educational partner, and there are ways to 
increase opportunities that benefit students and outcomes. My affiliation provides a unique 
perspective in observing postsecondary and workforce needs and working towards finding a 
solution.   

Dallas Hispanic Bar Association: I serve as Vice President, part of our mission is to promote the 
economic, educational, and civic advancement of the DFW Hispanic community. We partner 
with the Dallas Bar Association and J.L. Tuner Legal Association to educate individuals of their 
legal rights, and our members of their responsibility to the community. When I was a student at 
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W.E. Greiner a Hispanic attorney spoke to us and stated he was from Oak Cliff. That made a 
lasting impression, and I knew if he could succeed I could succeed. We need mentors and 
motivators across our campuses.  

 

4) Provide insight into your understanding of the role and responsibility of an individual trustee 
as well as the Board of Trustees as a whole. 

The role of a school board trustee is outlined in the Texas Education Code. Aside from the 
statutory language a trustee should be an effective advocate, inspire students and staff, and be 
creative in finding partnerships to help students succeed. The Board of Trustees are responsible 
for setting policy that positively impact students. The individual trustee, along with the board, 
have a fiduciary duty to the taxpayers of the district and are to improve the entire district, not 
only specific pockets within the district.  

 

5) Explain school board governance and how it impacts student achievement. 

Part of good governance includes flexibility, autonomy and enforcing current rules. The board 
should consider fostering an efficient and effective environment. In order to focus on outcomes 
and student success the board should pave a path to having meaningful conversations.   

 

6) Analyzing information is a fundamental trustee responsibility. What resources will you rely 
on to have a full understanding of board issues; and what groups will you call on for 
perspective? 

There are various fountains of information. I commit to working with local credible 
organizations and reading white papers to periodicals. There are national organizations and 
media outlets that send out daily emails, a couple are Education Week and Politico’s Morning 
Education. I believe in listening, data, civil discourse and making a confident decision. My point 
– I am open to suggestions and look forward to learning as much as possible to help students 
succeed. 

 

7) Describe your level of familiarity with Dallas ISD's revenue sources and budgetary needs. If 
you are not very familiar, how will you address that knowledge gap? 

I have only scratched the surface with respect to the district’s finances. The largest contributors 
to our students are the local DISD taxpayer, state, federal government. I will sit down with the 
administration and participate in courses to fully understand the complexity of the district’s 
financing, including on how to be utilize our total $1.28 tax rate.  
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8) Name three recent successes for Dallas ISD and three for your district. 

Dallas ISD 

 Passing the $1.6 Billion bond to improve facilities 

 Opening (August 2016) Solar Prep STEAM School for Girls 

 Research indicating investment in Pre-K is paying off 

District 7 

 A successful principal transition at Rosemont 

 Trini Garza Early College High School Blue Ribbon 

 Opening a new wing and eliminating portables at W.E. Greiner  

 

9) What advice and direction would you give a parent considering enrolling their child in Dallas 
ISD? 

There are good things occurring at DISD. Yes, there are challenges, but those are challenges 
many large urban school districts face.  It’s easy to find naysayers, constant contrarians, even 
some school board members who bash the district, but know there are many more individuals 
– inside DISD and outside DISD – who care and are working hard to improve the district. DISD 
consistently has two schools that are nationally ranked in the top five, we are creating 
personalized learning schools, single gender schools, IB programs, and dual credit – but we 
know we have more work to do. Enrolling your child in DISD will pay off, it worked for me, and I 
am a proud product of DISD.  

 

10) A majority of Dallas ISD trustees have supported expansion of the district's pre-K program 
with several votes over the last year. What is the role of policy in this expansion and do you 
support a budget priority for continued expansion? 

I support Pre K. Recent research shows a 20% increase in kindergarten readiness for those who 
are enrolled in Pre K. We should take a closer look on how we can create policy that balances 
the district’s vision for investment in Pre-K with other priorities.  

 

11) The approved plan for teacher evaluation, Teacher Excellence Initiative (TEI) is a three- 
pronged approach. What is your level of understanding of this initiative? Based on your 
familiarity, is the current plan moving the district closer to having a highly effective teacher in 
every classroom? Briefly explain whether you support the plan as a whole or describe parts of 
the plan that you would guide the administration to review. 

During my studies at DISD I clearly remember great teachers and the not so great ones. While I 
believe in evaluations, I also believe they need to be fair and applied evenly across the board. 
No plan is perfect, we should take a closer look on how to improve and tweak TEI.  
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12) The 2013 Parsons report determined that more than $4 billion in improvements are needed 
for district facilities by 2020. The recent bond election was for $1.6 billion. As trustee, how 
would you address the continuing facility needs of the district? 

First, we need to continue fully funding our maintenance department. With respect to the 
bond, we should pay close attention to how the money is spent to reduce the possibility of 
waste or fraud. Any savings should be directed to maintenance or investments in other facility 
projects. The board should also consider a post bond plan on funding other facilities.  

 

13) Only 11% of DISD high school students are scoring college-ready (using state standards) on 
the ACT or SAT. How is this failure to graduate more of our student’s college and/or career 
ready the responsibility of Dallas ISD and/or the Board of Trustees? Please explain. 

The district’s reason for being is to educate all students for success. The job of the board is to 
create policy to achieve the goal of success. Simply stated, it’s our responsibility to prepare 
students to enter college or the workforce.  

 

14) More than 85% of our students are "economically disadvantaged." Can Dallas ISD's challenges 
be solved with this level of poverty in the district? 

We cannot give up. If we are going to be a global city that’s economically vibrant then we need 
to be a leading public school district. To overcome these challenges, we need to advocate in 
Austin and Washington DC, and partner with both civic and business organizations. DISD is the 
largest school district in North Texas and thus everyone has a vested interest in seeing DISD 
succeed.  

 

15) If elected, what will be your two primary goals during your term, and how will we know you 
are working towards these goals? 

I pledge to remain in constant communication, my campaign is focused on three issues:  

(A) Vision to help students succeed – by creating policy, increasing our investment in early 
childhood education, offering dual credit, and expanding CTE. 

(B) Governance and Advocacy – DISD should focus on outcomes and enforce rules and explore 
ways to create efficient and effective meetings. A trustee should focus on creating a better 
DISD, be an advocate in Austin, Washington, DC and in front of potential partners. 

(C) Recruit, Reward and Retain good teachers, principals and administrators – every successful 
organization selects and trains quality employees. It’s also important that all employees are 
evaluated fairly and evenly across the board. 

 

16) If not elected, do you plan to serve in some capacity to benefit Dallas students and schools? If 
yes, how? DISD is too important to me and my family. I will always be involved in one way or 
another, depending on which engagement opportunities are available. 


